
For the first time in five years, COSAC was used as a platform for an exchange of information and best 

practises on national parliamentary scrutiny of EU Affairs. The Presidency had prepared discussions 

thoroughly by submitting a questionnaire in advance of the conference to get an overview of the procedures 

in place for scrutiny in the national parliaments. Special emphasis was put on how the provisions in the 

Amsterdam protocol on transmission of EU proposals to national parliaments were functioning. As a 

consequence, COSAC called on the IGC to modify the protocol to ensure that a minimum of 15 days, or one 

week in urgent cases, should be observed between the reading in COREPER and the final decision in the 

Council.  

COSAC also agreed that the French Presidency should consult national parliaments about setting up a 

working group that could meet during the forthcoming Swedish Presidency to allow COSAC to meet in 

between conferences. Several topics were proposed for the working group to discuss: Justice and Home 

Affairs, the scrutiny procedures of national parliaments and social affairs. 

 


